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AWA Guyana Mission Project

The Lea Family

Dear AWA Family and Friends,
A special thanks to all who 

have been actively partnering with 
us through prayers and financial 
support. “Hold thou me up, and I 
shall be safe: and I will have respect 
unto thy statutes continually”.   
Ps 119:117

Many times in aviation we are 
thankful for what does not happen.  
Recently we had an experience 
wherein we could see the Lord’s 
hand of protection.  

We had been requested to fly 
the Regional Chairperson and two 
other passengers from the village 
of Baramita back to our home base, 
Mabaruma.  Although the flight 
was a little delayed due to weather, 
I (Darren) met the officials there, 
and we prepared for departure.  
Holding the brakes, I pushed in the 
throttle for take-off from Baramita.  
The engine reached full power and 
I released the brakes and headed 
down the runway.  On performing 

the pre-landing checks I noticed 
nothing amiss.  It was only when 
we landed on the Mabaruma 
runway that I realized my right 
brake was not working.  Since the 
brakes also affect steering, it was a 
struggle to keep the plane centered 
on the runway with only one brake 
working.  I was praying we could 
stop in time.  The short tar strip 
sped by beneath us as we saw the 
end drawing closer.  I couldn’t use 
the full braking capacity of the left. 
I was still going too fast.  There was 
only one other thing I could do.  As 
we went off the end of the runway 
and onto the short section of grass 
I lifted my right foot (which was 
helping with the steering) while 
pressing my left foot to the floor, 
and applied full left brake, which 
swung the plane around 180 
degrees.  Thankfully we weren’t 
going too fast for this.  I taxied 
over to the hangar and as I did 
so, the Chairperson commented, 

“The Lord is merciful!”  I agreed.  
Conditions on the runway could 
have been far less favourable.  One 
look at the leaking hydraulic fluid 
revealed the cause.  I was able 
to locate the crack the next day.  
Thankfully, I had a similar piece 
of aluminum piping on hand and 
could replace the section within a 
couple of hours.   

A few days later we were 
requested to fly a patient to 
Bemichi, a village about halfway 
between Mabaruma and the capital.  
When I met the man I learned 
that he had just had surgery.  His 
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“If there is among you a poor man of your brethren, within 
any of the gates in your land ... you shall open your hand wide 
to him and willingly lend him sufficient for his need, whatever 

he needs.”
—Deuteronomy  15:7-10

While visiting each community during our month-
long stay in Nicaragua, we always asked people, “What 
can AWA do for you?”

Kamp Tea is a Miskito community far off the beaten 
path. It is often overlooked. AWA heard about a need 
for flour, so our AWA team prayed for the necessary 
funds to help this small village. Thousands of miles 
away in Wilson, North Carolina, the Seventh-day 
Adventist church heard of the need for funds to buy 
flour for the Miskito people. The pastor took up the call 
for an offering to provide the flour and the congregation 
responded in love.

Trusting that the money would be donated soon, we 
drove to a grocery store in Waspan, and purchased 65 
bags of flour, each weighing 25 pounds. With a very 
loaded truck, Ray, Enrique, and Ervin, our trusted 
local employee, set off to distribute the flour to families 
in this poor community.

It’s astonishing to see how one’s personal donation, 
given during the church offering, spent at the local 
grocery store, personally delivered to the community 
by missionaries and volunteers, becomes a blessing for 
all of us. The smiles and thankful handshakes from the 
people are what being a Christian and a missionary is 
all about. The small gesture of this gift of flour, to make 
perhaps the only loaf of bread that week, is proof that 
the Lord is always listening and answering our prayers.

La Tronquera Mission Adventures, Part 2



While at the mission base, there was a request 
for propane and nails. Transportation is mainly by 
motorbike or a crowded bus. Most walk the three 
hours to the mission base to purchase these supplies 
from our workshop. Helping in any way possible, 
we also offer free welding repairs on bikes and 
motorbikes when needed.

Thanks to your ongoing donations to the 
Nicaragua Project, we can continue to serve all who 
come seeking help. As we put the Holy Spirit first in 
our lives and ask for humble hearts, we are able to 
reach out in visitation, witnessing, and friendship.

We know the blessing of missionary life. There is 
a real need for a missionary family or two; a pilot, a 
doctor or nurse, that can also assist not only with La 
Tronquera, but with each one of the communities 
we visited while in Nicaragua. 

If God is calling you or someone you know, please 
reach out today to us. Call the office in Canada: 778-
753-6564, or in the US: 919-938-2920. Email us: 
info@flyawa.org. Your life will never be the same!

As we all pray together, we know miracles will 
happen. We have seen them. We have seen God 
bring people to AWA with hearts fully committed 
to serve Him. Pray for God’s voice to be heard and 
followed...all the way to Nicaragua; to help Enrique 
serve the Miskito people.

God bless you!
Thank you so much, 

Ray and Julie Young
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